Elmer Township Meeting
November 18, 2017
Minutes

Meeting called to order, 7:15 pm

Present: Marty Galbraith, Supervisor; Jeanie Smith, Clerk; Jenni Layman, Treasurer; Sue Stenson,
Trustee; Richard Ellis, Trustee

Non-member: 1

October 2017 minutes accepted as presented. Treasurer's report accepted as presented.

Update on new toilets for the hall is that they have been purchased and will be installed soon.

The November 2017 election for the ambulance millage and Fairview school went well. About 200
voters came in steadily most of the day.

Steiner Museum: Brief discussion was held concerning a letter from Steiner Museum which talked
about starting a building fund for future projects. More information is needed.

The PNC Bank CD's will rollover Dec. 22, 2017. To open 2 CD's at the Mercantile Bank in Fairview,
a total of $100,000 is needed for each. An additional amount of $57,498.85 is needed to bring the

lesser CD up to $100,000.

To help compensate, the following will be transferred to the general fund: $22,000 from the Road Fund,
$2,000 from the cemetery fund and $4,400 from hall funds into the general fund.

Motion to write a check for $57,498.85 for the CD transfer was made by Sue and seconded by Richard.
All were in favor.

The board considered whether there were any projects that needed to be done in the next year and it
was decided that there is nothing major that is necessary. One thought is to possibly plant a couple of
trees and bushes along the western fence line of the cemetery.

Motion to pay bills as presented, Sue/Jenni. Checks #1583 to 1613. Additional checks approved for
Office Depot and Mercantile.

Meeting adjourned, 8:10 pm
Submitted by,

Jeanie Smith, Clerk



